
All American H.O.G. Chapter Meeting Minutes
June 15, 2023

Director
Rob Stirling

● Welcome and thank you for attending.
● Pledge of allegiance: Wally Simpkins
● Thank you to All American for the pizza and Billy Fitzgerald for the water.
● Has everyone signed in?
● How many of you rode to the meeting tonight? Make sure you get your Ride 365 mileage.

Dealer Sponsor
Lyndon Abellsr

Antique Bike show this Saturday 6/17 along with the HOG chapter Brain Freeze Poker run event.
Seee an xz Cygnus g3alv to Steve Corbett who has been a Harley-Davidson salesperson in our
area for 20 years this month! Wish him a Happy Anniversary!
● New CVOs are mostly spoken for- we may end up with another 1 or 2 so act quickly if you

are interested. Fast Jonnie models are also in short supply so please talk to us soon if you
are interested in one of these limited models. If you haven’t seen this paint job in the
sunlight you really should. I thought it was flat paint, but it’s actually a Blue Pearl.

● Harley Davidson is adding an additional $1500 to your trade-in but it ends next week.
● Introduced new AAHD team members Chris, Claire, and Caroline - please say hello to them.
● Michael Benanati- started with us as a porter when he was in High School, then went off to

MMI for a year and is returning as a technician next week. Michael grew up around Harley’s,
both his parents ride and he has a customized Dyna and bought a Road Glide to go with it
last winter- we are looking forward to welcoming him home!

● Jill’s House Ride- I got a great report from those who attended saying what a great event it
was- let’s get a bigger group out there next year!

● All American will be closed on July 4 to celebrate Independence Day with our friends and
families.

● May put together an Open House on July 29 to welcome riders from the regional HOG rally
over to AAHD- more details to follow

Asst. Director
Nick McConnell

● N the Burg Rally July 26-29
● Aug 16-19 is the Battle Cry of Freedom rally in Gettysburg.
● HOG 120th in July – anyone going?
● Hogs at the Beach – rooms are running low. Reserve soon if you are planning to attend.

Weekend schedule is available at the sign-in table.

Head Road Captain
Ed Wilbur

Upcoming rides:
● June -

o 18th Breakfast ride w/Todd Brooks
o 18th Tavern on the w/Scott Blevins ***Postponed***
o 21st Summer Solstice Lunch ride w/Bob Smith
o 21st Summer Solstice Dinner ride w/Bob Smith
o 24th Old Glory Primary Event w/Frank Nuhfer
o 25th Sunday Lunch ride w/Fred Heppner
o 26th Patriot Tour Flag ride w/ Doc Truesdale and Jim Warman

● July -
o 8th Ally’s Brooms Bloom ride w/Warren Clare
o 8th First State Primary Event w/???
o 15th Military Virginia Aviation Museum ride w/Bob Smith
o 15th New Member ride w/Annette Clare
o 16th Breakfast ride w/Phyllis Warman
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● Brain Freeze is coming… We will only have two guided rides (11:30 and 12:30) so any RC
who would like to lead, tail, or join in to lend assistance with these two rides please let me
know.

● RC’s photos… Thank you to all the RC’s who have taken the time to come out and update
your photo (especially Phyllis bouncing back from her knee replacement). We are still a few
short so please get w/Gigi so we can arrange a day and time to finish those up.

● RCs there is a sign-up sheet up with Debbie at activities for anyone interested in a get
together to go over different ride planning and some of the different apps available to help.

● Please join us in welcoming Mike Tyson and Joe Stalcup as Road Captain Candidates. RCs,
please reach out and lend a hand with ride planning, other tips as they continue working on
honing their RC skills.

● Our Ride Ambassador Program - For anyone thinking about a ride they would like to see but
not sure about leading or becoming an RC please reach out to Warren Clare he is still
looking for folks who are interested in putting together chapter rides but would like
someone else to lead.

● RCs, I sent out a couple of emails about rides disappearing from the calendar. I have talked
with Rob, and we have not found a cause so please keep an eye on the calendar for your
upcoming rides. Most of the time I can find the original input, but sometimes not, so please
keep an eye out so we can keep these updated as soon as we find anything missing.

● Last, I have had a request from one of our riders… I have been asked to discuss our group
riding. The question that came was in respect to what is commonly referred to as
“rubber-banding & keeping the pace…”

Activities
Debbie Brooks

● Need a few more volunteers for Brain Freeze
● Working on Social for July, keep an eye on the calendar for updates.
● T-Shirt Game - Nevada chosen, no winner; $30 prize for July

Membership
Jim Filyac

Current Membership Total: 390
Members in attendance: 72
New Members: Ranthony (last name?) and Robert Pyles

LOH
Rene Wilbur
Becky Dunn

● Wreath Building Event July 7th 7pm at Wilbur's house. RSVP to Rene by June 25th.
● $15 for supplies payable at the event.
● Ice Cream ride July 14th see calendar for details to come.
● We are looking at putting together a riding event for ladies @AAHD to practice their riding

skills – slow ride, asking questions, etc. More details to follow.

Director ● Recognize two volunteers that have put in lots of hours to help out at various events this
year.
o Mark Dunn and Bill Mattingly have been cooking at the grill every single month this year.

We’d like to thank them for their dedication and support as volunteers. Each receives an
AAHD gift card.

o Bill Mattingly is the first chapter member to log over 10k miles this year. Way to go Bill!

● New Member Picture, Birthday recognition, see HRC/LOH/Activities for more info on
rides/events

Break (15-mins) New Member Picture
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Safety
Doc Truesdale

● On June 26 at approximately 1:00 will be a transfer ceremony for the Nation of Patriots flag
at AAHD. This is a benefit ride where 100% of the proceeds go to support veterans. The flag
will come to us from Whiteford PA. After the transfer ceremony all are invited to the
American Legion in Hughesville for lunch.

● On June 27 at 11:00 we will ride to Stonewall HD in Orange VA to transfer to the next state.
There will be a cookout at Stonewall.

● Doc put 2 “Grants” ($50) in the donation box and challenged others to support this veteran
cause.

Safety:
1. What year was the teardrop gas tank first introduced and still used today?
1924, It was used because of the lower seat height and increased sportiness of the motorcycle

2. In 1973 Harley Davidson moved its assembly operations to where?
All new modern 400,000 square foot plant in York Pennsylvania

3. How did the "Dyna" models get their name?
A company-wide contest to name the newest FX variant. Employees submitted entries;
marketing settled on its favorite. "Dyna Glide"

Basic riding formations: As we talk about in our pre-ride brief, staggered formation (hand signal)
we ride in the left and right tire tracks. Two seconds from the person in front of you and 1
second from person in opposite tire track. Single file formation (hand signal) we ride 2 seconds
from person in front of you.

How far is 2 seconds?
3 volunteers, demonstrated the actual distance of the 1-seconds distances below.

1 Second (Opposite lane) 30 mph= 44 fps
40 mph= 57 fps
50 mph= 73 fps
60 mph= 88 fps
70 mph= 102 fps

Staggered/single file 2 seconds= 88 ft
2 seconds= 114 ft
2 seconds= 146 ft
2 seconds= 186 ft
2 seconds = 202 ft

44 ft is approximately 5 bike lengths 57 ft is approximately 7 bike lengths 73 ft is approximately
9 bike lengths 88 ft is approximately 11 bike lengths 102 ft is approximately 13 bike lengths.

When riding pick a stationary object: Mailbox, telephone pole, sign, driveway. When the bike in
front of you is at that spot, count One thousand 1, one thousand 2 and you should arrive at the
same place. Does not matter what speed, or tire track you are in. The same principle applies for
the bike in the other tire track One thousand 1 for 1 second interval.

It takes approximately 1.5 seconds to “See” > “Evaluate” > “Execute”.

Secretary
Annette Clare

● Any Bumped & Bruised? Any good news?
● Christina Stirling - back issues
● Todd Brooks’ mother passed away

On behalf of Merchandise Officer, Drew Stirling – he will be putting in another T–shirt order
soon. This order will have the option for a ladies’ V-neck t-shirt in pink, shirts to be ordered
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because he has to order a minimum of24. See Drew to sign ucost is approximately $30 He needs
at least 18 confirmed p. He will also be doing a men’s shirt order, see him if you are interested.

Treasurer
Christina Stirling

Starting Balance $14,364.73
Income $665.16
Expenses $1,001.23
Ending Balance $14,008.41

Check Book is open for anyone that would like to see it.

H.O.G Tags
Gary Davis

Webmaster
Gigi Habiby

Memorial Curator
Phyllis Warman

Editor
Jane Tyson

● Please send any articles you have to editor@allamericanhog.com for the next edition by
June 15

● Jane is working on finalizing the Summer edition. Please send her your articles ASAP. Will be
published in early July.

50/25/25 ● $80 each to Christelle and Rob

Door Prizes:

Donated By: Door Prize: Won By:

Alexia & Brian McIntyre Key Chain Ed Wilbur

Debbie & Todd Brooks Pocket Journal Keenan Enoch

Ed & Rene Wilbur Poker Chip/Key Chain Todd Brooks

Ed & Rene Wilbur Poker Chip/Key Chain Joe Stalcup

Ed & Rene Wilbur String Bag Andrew Mattingly

Ed & Rene Wilbur Koozie Rob Stirling

Cindy & John Allwine Cards/Poker Chip Bill Mattingly

Cindy & John Allwine Challenge Coin & Poker Chip Gigi Habibi

Cindy & John Allwine Shot Glass & Poker Chip Pat Dagley

Cindy & John Allwine Phone Holder Drew Stirling

Annette Clare Pin Cross Robert Pyles

Annette Clare Zipper Pull Jay Gallimore

mailto:editor@allamericanhog.com
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Annette Clare Zipper Pull John Allwine


